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September 16, 2021 
 
 
 
 
«CUSTOMER_NAME» 
OR CURRENT OCCUPANT 
«PREM_ADDRESS2» 
«PREM_ADDRESS1» 
«PREM_CITY»  «PREM_STATE»   «PREM_POSTAL»  
 
 
Dear Valued Customer: 
 

At Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) our top priority is to provide you with safe, reliable, 
affordable and clean energy. The Valley Transportation Authority (VTA) requested we relocate our 
electrical facilities that serve homes and businesses in your community. These facilities must be relocated 
to allow the Capitol Expressway Light Rail Relocation Project.  
 

This work will take place in the vicinity of Capitol Expressway between Cunningham and Quimby Roads 
in San Jose. We expect work to start in late September and continue through December. Weather and 
other factors that affect safe working conditions may change our schedule.  
 

What You Can Expect 
All personnel are required to carry valid photo identification and are happy to provide it upon request. 
During construction, you may see PG&E, contractor trucks and other heavy equipment. We will do our 
best to minimize the impact, but you may hear intermittent construction noise. 
 

We planned ahead to avoid electric service interruption during construction. However, if a temporary 
service interruption is necessary, we will send a separate letter in advance to provide you with the details 
and schedule of the interruption in service. 
 

Potential Traffic Impacts 
If necessary, we will post “No Parking” signs at least 72 hours in advance of the work and route traffic 
around work areas. Driveway access may be affected, but crews can provide access within a few minutes of 
a request. Please plan for minor delays if crews are working outside your home or business.  
 

Your Local Contact If You Have Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about PG&E work, please feel free to contact your Local PG&E 
Representative, Sonya Refuerzo at 408-494-4121 during normal business hours or email us at  
electricreliability@pge.com. For questions regarding VTA work please call, VTA Customer Service  
at 408-321-2300 Monday through Friday from 6:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. or email customer.service@vta.org. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation while we work to improve reliability and safety for you and your 
neighbors. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Don Hall 
De Anza & San Jose Division Senior Manager                 CCC-0317-7973 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company         Milpitas Swift 74010643 

We will be moving electrical 
facilities in your community 
in preparation for the 
Capitol Expressway Light 
Rail Relocation Project. 
Please read for more 
information. 
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